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Hi Hilary, planning
 
I noticed this application has been approved. Unfortunately we have slipped on this one,
and I did not look at it in good enough time to submit comments. As its covering a muck
store, to be consistent with other applications, we should have required a SCAIL
assessment (if used to store more than 250t of muck, based on the SSSI risk zone).
Whilst in all truth, the fact it is covering an existing store means that actual air pollution
impacts are likely to be minimal, we have been requiring this in other cases and I would
have requested further information about capacity from the applicant.
 
Could you possibly record these comments on file please, just in case we have future
queries regarding why this information was not requested in this instance.
 
Thanks
 
Elspeth
 
 
Elspeth Ingleby MACantab ACIEEM

Ecologist
North York Moors National Park Authority
The Old Vicarage, Bondgate, Helmsley, York YO62 5BP

 




